

[bookmark: KVWin_undoend]A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday August 2, 2018, 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts. Present were:

James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Michael L. Butler
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan
Dennis J. Guilfoyle

Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 7:03pm.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Led by Mr. MacDonald.

DEDHAM CITIZENS OPEN DISCUSSION

Brian Keaney, Chairman of the Mother Brook 375th Anniversary Committee was present before the Board. Mr. Keaney informed all that the other Committee members did not know he was attending the meeting and that the following comments are his own.

Mr. Keaney went on to read a statement voicing his displeasure regarding the perceived lack of help he received from some Town employees. Mr. Keeney stated that last summer they were scheduled to have a Student Conservation Association come out to build some trails. Mr. Keaney added that the Town’s Anniversary Committee, not the Mother Brook 375 Anniversary Committee, the Town’s Anniversary Committee appropriated $20,000 toward expenses. Mr. Keaney claimed that when the Finance Director heard about this she shut the project down and would not talk to him anymore. Mr. Keaney continued, saying that at this past Town Meeting, $20,000 was appropriated for the Mother Brook Committee.  Mr. Keaney then described the steps he took to move forward building these trails and the roadblocks that were put in front of him by the Conservation Commission. Mr. Keaney also described the lack of response he received from the Town Manager regarding the contract that needed to be signed. Mr. Keaney stated that he was disappointed that the Student Conservation Association was put on hold for a second summer. Mr. Keaney added that he thought everyone was on the same team and then listed the people who were blocking every move he tried to make. 
Mr. Keaney stated that he would like to hear what the Board has to add to ensure that this never happens again.

Mr. MacDonald stated that they would spend a few minutes on this topic and then move on to the next agenda item.

Mr. Kern stated that stated that this involves multiple years and multiple exchanges. Mr. Kern added that there are also a number of elements associated with interactions that Mr. Keaney has described with Town Employees that he and those Town Employees would characterized very differently. Mr. Kern continued, saying that regarding the Finance Director, it is not a case of her shutting down, she gave multiple answers that were absolutely appropriate given her position as it relates to reusing money that was donated by individuals to a particular event or a particular fundraising effort. Mr. Kern stated that it is not appropriate or illegal to freely take that money and reuse it for something else. The person who has the responsibility to keep that from happening is the Finance Director. Ms. Terkelsen informed Mr. Keaney of this. Mr. Kern then spoke about Mr. Keaney’s interaction with the Conservation Commission and the agent, stating that he did get involved within the last week. Mr. Kern added that he spoke with Elissa Brown before she went out on a very serious medical issue and stated that he also talked with Fred Civian about the Commission’s interaction with the project.  Mr. Civian told Mr. Keaney that his project was not ready to go forward and was not ready to be articulated as a project. Mr. Kern informed all that what was described would not be allowed under the Wetlands by-law. Mr. Kern continued, describing steps that needed to be completed before this project could even think of beginning. Mr. Kern stated that when Town Employees interacted with Mr. Keaney regarding what would be required to move forward on this project, Mr. Keaney’s answer was “we are just trying to do good things”. Mr. Kern informed all that he was copied on an email that Mr. Keaney sent to someone else with the agreement attached. Mr. Kern assumed that the agreement contained at least 90% of what it needed to go forward, but it did not and therefore cannot be approved to go forward. Mr. Kern informed all that in order to do a project like this, there has to be scope of work which needs to be in a state where it can be evaluated by regulatory agencies. Mr. Kern summed up by saying there needs to be a different approach with respect to devising and formulating the scope of work on a project like this. Mr. Kern continued, saying that it’s not good enough to just have an idea.

STATEMENT FROM CANDIDATE FOR ALTERNATE ZBA MEMBER

George Panagopoulos spoke to the Board about his desire to be appointed to this alternate seat for ZBA.  Mr. Panagopoulos referred to his time as a member of the
Commissioners of Trust Funds, where he brought his business and finance acumen to expand the number of scholarships given. 

STATEMENT FROM CANDIDATE FOR POSITION ON THE COMMISSION ON DISABILITY

Bernadette Chirokas thanked the Board for allowing her to speak. Ms. Chirokas informed the Board that her youngest child has cerebral palsy.  Ms. Chirokas listed the other groups she has worked with, including helping organize sports activities for children and adults with disabilities. Ms. Chirokas added that she has worked with disabled persons with physical and cognitive impairments. Ms. Chirokas continued, saying that she has worked in various hospitals for over 20 years and appreciates the Board’s consideration.

PROCLAMATION – NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

Chief D’Entremont gave an overview of the National Night Out events taking place Monday August 6, 2018 through Tuesday August 7, 2018.

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Town of Dedham
Board of Selectmen

PROCLAMATION

Whereas,    National Night Out begins at 10am on Monday August 6, 2018 with Coffee with a Cop at Blue 
      Bunny, followed at 10:30am by Public Safety Story Time.

Whereas,    On Monday August 6, 2018 from 12-3pm, there will be an Open House at the Dedham Police 
      Station, then from 6:30pm – 7:30pm there will be an Ice Cream Social on the Oakdale
      Common.

Whereas,    On Tuesday August 7 at 12pm – Paper Airplane flying with Dedham Public Library Staff at the 
      Main Library, followed at 1:30pm by Public Safety Coffee at the Senior Center.

Whereas,    On Tuesday August 7 at 6pm there will be an Ice Cream Social at Riverdale School, featuring a 
      Norfolk County Sheriff K9 Demonstration.

Whereas,    On Tuesday August 7 snacks will be available from 7-8pm, followed by Movie Night at Condon 
      Park, featuring “Zootopia” at 8pm.

Whereas,    On Tuesday August 7 at 7:30pm there will be flashlight walks around the streets of the Manor 
      Neighborhood.

Now, Therefore, We, the Dedham Board of Selectmen, announce National Night Out 
2018 taking place Monday August 6 – Tuesday August 7, and we encourage all Dedham residents to attend one or more of the events.

Given this 2nd Day of August, in the Year of Our Lord, Two Thousand Eighteen.
													

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR AUTOMATIC AMUSEMENTS LICENSE FROM KINGS’S BOWL DEDHAM, 600 LEGACY PLACE

Ms. Baker informed the Board that there was a list in front of them from Richard Coward, the General Manager at King’s Bowl Dedham. Ms. Baker stated that they are adding 19 games to their Royal room.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR BRUNCH PROVISION FROM FOUR ROADS INC., 427 SPRAGUE STREET

Joe Gaffey, owner/operator the Village Manor stated that he is requesting approval of a brunch provision so he can open and serve alcohol at 10 AM on Sundays

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR COMMON VICTUALLER’S LICENSE, FROM BROTHER’S ROAST BEEF, 356 BRIDGE STREET

Radjel Jacelli stated that he was requesting a new Common Victualler license for Brother’s Roast Beef at 356 Bridge Street. Mr. Jacelli informed all that he is been the manager at that location for six years and has decided that he would like a place of his own. Mr. Jacelli continued, saying that along with his mother and brother, he is becoming the owner of Brothers Roast Beef at 356 Bridge St.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: REQUEST FOR CHANGE OF OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR PACKAGING CENTER, INC., D/B/A STOP & SHOP, 160 PROVIDENCE HIGHWAY

Gene Richard was present before the Board representing Packaging Center Inc., d/b/a Stop & Shop, 160 Providence Hwy.  Mr. Richard stated there will be no changes at the store level but the Officers are changing as well as most of the Directors. 

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

DISCUSSION W/ JESSICA TRACY RE: DEDHAM COALITION FOR DRUG& ALCOHOL AWARENESS 2017 UPDATE & PRESENTATION TO BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Jessica Tracy, Public Health Nurse, gave the following presentation:
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Chief D’Entremont informed all that the One Mind Campaign is a National Association of Chiefs of Police program which helps police officers better prepare for interactions with people with mental health issues. Chief D’Entremont described the steps to make this campaign successful. 

Mr. Butler thanked Ms. Tracy stating that he knows that a lot of work. Mr. Butler introduced Leanne Jasset, co-chair of the Coalition was also a member of the Board of Health and Carol Reed. SAPC Coordinator for the Town of Dedham, Needham, Norwood and Westwood. Mr. Butler pointed out that Chief D’Entremont and Deputy Chief Buckley are regular attendees to the Coalition meetings. Mr. Butler stated that the issue being discussed this evening cuts across many Departments, including Parks and Rec and the Council on Aging. Mr. Butler continued, saying that when he sees the Schools, the Board of Health, the Police, Fire, Parks and Rec and the Council on Aging working together it is really something special.

Dr. Teehan thanked Ms. Tracy for a great presentation. Dr. Teehan pointed out the Government is failing Public Health over and over again. Dr. Teehan pointed to E-cigarettes and vaping and how there is not a lot of research as they have not been out long enough for studies to be done and to be done accurately. Dr. Teehan added that medical marijuana and the normalization of marijuana in general is troubling as we don’t know enough about that as well. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that it is so important to get the right message out there and to let people know that these things can have long-lasting consequences. 

Ms. Reed stated that she has had the pleasure of working with Chief D’Entremont, Mr. Buckley and Ms. Tracy. Ms. Reed informed all that their grant is federal block grant dollars that have come down to Massachusetts and this helped create regional initiatives. Ms. Reed added that Dedham is a Town that inspires her because leadership is ready to speak out on the issues. Carol thanked those involved in the Coalition as they have done work above and beyond what has been asked of them. Ms. Reed described what can be achieved by Town’s taking action like the Town of Dedham has.

DISCUSSION W/ ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR JOHN SISSON RE: PARKING METER PILOT PROGRAM

John Sisson, Dedham’s Economic Development Director, was present before the Board.  Mr. Sisson stated that they are working across many departments to try and seek some solutions to parking around Dedham. Mr. Sisson added that there are a lot of new restaurants opening were planning to open Dedham Square. Mr. Sisson informed all that he is worked with the Engineering Department, the Public Works Department, Police Department and the Finance Department on elements related to the parking system. Mr. Sisson continued, saying that they’re working with StanTec as part of a state grant to do data collection right now about what the parking demand is. Mr. Sisson stated that they are talking to vendors about potential solutions regarding technology and software. Mr. Sisson added that a lot has changed since the multi-space meters were employed a few years ago in Dedham Square and there are a lot of new things available.  Mr. Sisson informed the Board that one of the vendors would like to do a pilot with 12 to 24 meters. Mr. Sisson stated that he is asking for the Board’s support, as they are the Commissioners of Streets, to approve a “test-drive” at no cost to the Town.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Sisson if these are standalone meters.

Mr. Sisson stated that we could do one meter for two spots or they can also work in conjunction with what they call camera sticks, which are smaller. Mr. Sisson added that these can be deployed and one stick can cover two spaces. Mr. Sisson stated that there is a real issue that people do not know what to do with the current kiosks. 

Mr. Butler stated that he is interested in participating in a pilot program. Mr. Butler pointed out that the current system was chosen about 10 years ago. Mr. Butler continued, saying that when they were designing the current parking apparatus, the square had a very different parking dynamic. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Sisson how he would be able to tell whether this pilot is successful or not.

Mr. Sisson answered that public response is first on the list. Mr. Sisson added that a Representative from the Company will be in the Square meeting with people when they come and Park.  Mr. Sisson continued, saying that the merchant’s responses are important as well. Mr. Sisson informed all that the current parking system does not have a mobile device that residents can use to pay. Mr. Sisson added that the new system accepts easy pass or fast pass and there are other ways that the parking can be managed.

Mr. Butler requested that Mr. Sisson and one or two other people go up to Salem as the downtown area faces some of the same situations in Dedham faces. 

Mr. Keogh stated that he would like to see some data from Salem and how they are managing their parking.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of the pilot parking program; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE W/ DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING JASON MAMMONE RE: AMENDMENT TO TRAFFICE REGULATIONS RE: HAVEN/WESTFIELD STREETS; REQUEST FOR WEST STREET TRAFFIC STUDY; EXECUTION OF AGREEMENTS RE: 196 WASHINGTON STREET SEWER BETTERMENT

Mr. Mammone explained that this relates to the vote the Board took at its last meeting to change the yield sign that exists now on Haven Street at the intersection of Westfield Street, to a stop sign.  Mr. Mammone added that there is a motion before the Board to make this official so that he can proceed with the legal notice and the actual change of the traffic regulations. 

Mr. Butler moved that the Board of Selectmen amend Part 1, Schedule No. 9 of the traffic regulations to eliminate the YIELD sign for the southbound travel lane of Haven Street at its intersection with Westfield Street and amend Part 1, Schedule No. 8 of the Traffic Regulations to adopt a STOP sign for the southbound travel lane of Haven Street at its intersection with Westfield Street; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed all that she did receive a letter from Chris and Elaine Mellen asking the Board to consider directing the Engineering Department to conduct a Traffic Study. Ms. Baker added that she and Mr. Mammone met with Mr. and Mrs. Mellen, who live on West Street and continue to experience problems with speeding and truck traffic. Ms. Baker continued, saying that they’re looking for the Board to support action by the Engineering Department to do some studies and hopefully come back with some recommendations for traffic calming.
Mr. Mammone added that the main focus of the Mellen’s request is to try and lower the existing speed limit on West Street which is now 40 miles per hour. Mr. Mammone continued, saying that Mr. and Mrs. Mellen would like him to conduct a study and based upon the Board’s approval and to reach out to the State to try and lower that speed limit as much as he can.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Mammone if Mr. Mrs. Mellen were aware that results from a speed study could be the opposite of what they were going for.  

Mr. Mammone responded yes they are.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved that this matter be referred to the Engineering Department for further studies and to report back to the Board; seconded by Mr. Keogh.   On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. Mammone stated that the final item this evening is an action by the Board to help us begin our process of sewer construction which consists of an extension of the existing sewer system on Washington Street, to service the property at 106 Washington St.  Mr. Mammone added that this was one of the properties that was brought to Town Meeting in November 2016 to ask the Board to authorize a betterment for the construction of the sewer utility at 106 Washington St. so they can get off their failing septic system, which has been under violation of the EPA for several years now. Mr. Mammone informed the Board that the action items in front of them tonight; 1) sewer betterment assessment covenant, which is to be executed by the Board of Selectmen and the Town Manager. 2) notice which basically states that the owner of 106 Washington St. is responsible for 100% of the associated cost to install that utility for their property. Mr. Mammone informed the Board that all the documents in front of the Board tonight have been reviewed and approved by Town Council.

Mr. Butler moved that the construction, by the Town, of sewer facilities sufficient to connect to the property at 106 – 122 Washington St. to the Town’s Sewer System, as set forth in the documents hereafter referenced, will provide benefit or advantage beyond that accruing to the community to that property, the entire cost of such improvements to be assessed as a betterment to the owner of the property upon completion and to accept and enter into that Grant of Sewer Betterment Assessment Covenant and Agreement that Sewer Betterment Assessment Notice in the form presented for the purpose of establishing the Town’s lien for such assessment and the payment of such assessment when made and to direct that those documents be recorded forthwith; seconded by Mr. Keogh.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: EXECUTION OF MODIFICATION/EXTENSION AGREEMENT W/ EB/GP3 AT 480 SPRAGUE STREET

Mr. Kern informed all that 480 Sprague is the access that the DPW uses for some of its storage.  Mr. Kern added that they had discovered that there had never really been an agreement that has been consummated and executed and recorded. Mr. Kern continued, saying that this is an ongoing license, with the owners of the property, which provides for them to give us notice if they change their mind.  Mr. Kern informed the Board that the paperwork to have in front of them is a one year re-up of that agreement between the Town and the owners of the property.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. 

Mr. Butler stated that it looks like the agreement is up in March 2019. Mr. Butler added that we will be looking for an extension in February 2019.

Mr. Kern answered that is correct.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DISCUSSION & VOTE RE: SANCTIONS FOR COMPLIANCE CHECK FAILURES FOR ANTHONY’S WINE & SPIRITS, 258 BUSSEY STREET; HIGH STREET DINING, INC., D/B/A CENTRE DELI/MARKET & DELI AFTER DARK, 545 HIGH STREET; & HALFWAY CAFÉ’, D/B/A HALFWAY CAFÉ’, 174 WASHINGTION STREET

Mr. MacDonald recused himself as these three agenda items may go to the ABCC. 

Mr. Keogh will lead the sanctions discussion.

Mr. Guilfoyle, as a result of a hearing held on June 28, 2018, moved to find that on May 
29, 2018, the licensee, Anthony’s Wine and Spirits, 258 Bussey St. did violate 
Massachusetts Gen. Laws Chapter 138, Section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a 
person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance 
or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules 
and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in The Town of Dedham 
(“rules”), #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age]; seconded by Mr. 
Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, 
yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

Mr. Guilfoyle, as a result of these findings, moved that the All Alcohol Restaurant license issued to Anthony’s Wine & Spirits, 258 Bussey St., be suspended for a period of one (1) day; said one (1) day suspension to be held in abeyance for a period of 12 (12) months, said 12 months to expire on August 2, 2019; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

Dr. Teehan, as a result of a hearing held on June 28, 2018, moved to find that on May 29, 2018, the licensee, High Street Dining, Inc. d/b/a Centre Deli/Market and Deli After Dark, 545 High Street, did violate Massachusetts Gen. Laws Chapter 138, Section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham (“rules”), #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age]; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

Dr. Teehan, as a result of these findings, moved that the All Alcohol Restaurant license issued to High Street Dining, Inc. d/b/a Centre Deli/Market and Deli After Dark, 545 High Street, be suspended for a period of one (1) day; said one (1) day suspension to be held in abeyance for a period of 12 (12) months, said 12 months to expire on August 2, 2019; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

Mr. Butler, as a result of a hearing held on June 28, 2018, moved to find that on May 29, 2018, the licensee, Halfway Café’, Inc. d/b/a Halfway Café, 174 Washington Street, did violate Massachusetts Gen. Laws chapter 138, Section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the Town of Dedham (“rules”), #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age]; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.

Mr. Butler, as a result of these findings, moved that the All Alcohol Restaurant license issued to Halfway Café’, Inc. d/b/a Halfway Café, 174 Washington Street, be suspended for a period of one (1) day; said one (1) day suspension to be held in abeyance for a period of 12 (12) months, said 12 months to expire on August 2, 2019; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, Abstained.



Mr. MacDonald informed all that there was a tragic incident, involving the Goldstein family, in our community that is still the subject of an investigation.  Mr. MacDonald added that when he went to give his condolences, the father and mother were extremely grateful for the professionalism and the compassion displayed by the Dedham Police Department. 

TOWN MANAGERS REPORT  

1. We received word from BCK, the law firm we hired to pursue a lawsuit against FERC challenging their decision to allow the pipeline project that came through Dedham. The DC circuit court upheld FERC’s decision to allow the pipeline project to continue. The two arguments the Town of Dedham made were segmentation and cumulative impact. This was a long shot but was such an important issue that we decided to pursue.

2. Trail Project in East Dedham – we covered this earlier in the meeting. Mr. Kern will send an email with an update.

3. Negotiations ongoing with every unit accept the Patrolmen, who have already settled. 

4. Mr. Kern has a conference call with the consultants that were/are doing the Open space and Recreation Master Plan update.  It has reached a very slow point.

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]The paving contractor, who has paved for Dedham the last three summers, was deficient in the performance last year and Mr. Kern chose to not consider them responsible bidders subsequent to their being the low bidder for next contract. They appealed this decision and that appeal was heard by an Assistant Attorney General. The appeal went against the Town. Mr. Kern has gone through the process of rewarding the bid to Lorusso to proceed next year on a one-year contract with 2 1-year options. Mr. Kern stated that it is his hope that this process resulted in their being an understanding about the Town’s level of dissatisfaction regarding last year.

Mr. Keogh voiced his displeasure regarding the work Lorusso did around Town. Mr. Keogh understands that the Town has to go with the lowest responsible bidder. Mr. Keogh continued, saying that he does not believe that they were responsible.

Dr. Teehan and Mr. MacDonald agreed with Mr. Keogh stating that needs to be changes to the law in the way that bidders are vetted. Mr. Kern added that in his testimony he stated that this law should work for the people who live in Dedham as well.
6. Bridge Street reconstruction is part of a State project that is going to be larger than last thing that happened in that neighborhood. It will involve signalization and the sidewalks. The work is already started, beginning with a gas company relocation. The project will likely go to 2019 and maybe into 2020 for the actual construction.

Mr. MacDonald stated that there needs to be better communication from EverSource if they are going to continue with these major projects. The Board needs to be aware so the neighborhood can be aware.

ACTION BY THE BOARD

Gift Acceptance

To:	 	Endicott Estate
From:	 	Friend of the Endicott Estate
Amount	$215

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


TO:	 	Council on Aging - New Ames Senior Center 
From:	 	Beth Israel Deaconess Hospital Needham
Amount	$1500 - purchase of exercise equipment at our new location.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Request for Block Party

Taylor Avenue - Saturday, September 15, 2018, 2 – 8 PM

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


1 Day Liquor License

Request for a one-day liquor license from Three Squares Inc. for their annual event on September 23, 2018, 10:30am – 2pm.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Request to hold the 6th annual Turkey Trot on November 22, 2018, starting at 830.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Request to hold the 4th annual New England Walk of Hope, Sunday September 23, 2018 at the Endicott Estate.

Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

.
Request from the County Commissioner’s Office, for permission to hang a banner on High Street celebrating its 225th Anniversary 

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Appointments

CON COMM

Mr. Butler stated that they heard from Mr. Hafrey but not from Mr. Garlick or Mr. Croscup.

Ms. Baker asked Mr. Butler if he would like to have them come in to a future meeting so we can hear their statements.

Mr. MacDonald answered sure.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved that the Board appoint Mr. Hafrey a member of the Conservation Commission for a three year term to expire in August 2021; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
ZBA

Ms. Baker informed the Board that there is one alternate vacancy available on the zoning Board of appeals. It is a one-year term set to expire in 2019 and Mr. Panagopoulos is the only candidate. Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

COD

Ms. Baker informed the Board that there is one vacancy on the Commission on Disabilities. It is a three-year term set to expire in 2021.  Ms. Baker added that Ms. Chirokas is the only applicant. Mr. Guilfoyle moved to approve; seconded by Mr. Keogh.
On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

MINUTES – 5-31-18, 6-12-18, 6-22-18, 6-28-18

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Dr. Teehan stated that the Board had a meeting in June regarding the Transfer Station and there was to be a report given back to the Board for review.  Dr. Teehan added that to him the report seems to say that there is a significant danger to the public and furthermore, the Neponset Valley Commission tested the water at the Transfer Station and the levels of bacteria in the water are through the roof.  Dr. Teehan continued, saying that he is wondering what the plan is to address these issues.

Mr. Kern informed all that there is an item in Executive Session to discuss what there has been in terms of developments since the Board last met.
	
Mr. MacDonald stated that he would entertain a motion pursuant to MGL, chapter 39 section 23B, Exemption 3, Litigation and Contract Negotiations and exemption 6, Disposition of Real Property.  Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Board will come out of Executive Session only to adjourn the meeting.

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 pm.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday August 9, 2018 at 7 PM. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on August 2, 2018, which minutes were approved on August 23, 2018.

				
							___________________________
James A. MacDonald. – Chairman



Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes August 2, 2018	Page 29


image3.png
DEDHAM COALITION FOR DRUG
&ALCOHOL AWARENESS OVERVIEW

Coalition was created in 2014 by the Board of Selectman n response o the
opioid epidemic affecting all communities.

The Dedham Healih Department Public Health Nurse's work week has been
increased from 4 days fo 5 fo provide professionalresources supporfing
these efforts

Multiple community parmerships have been formed through coalifion
inittives or at events.

of callsfor “unresponsive person” due to apparent substance.

reported in many fowns

Alcohol related overdose events continve fo surpass all other substance misuse
overdoses combined in Dedham.




image4.png
WHAT FIRST RESPONDERS SAW IN 2017

Fallon Ambulance responded to 139 for “unresponsive person”
due to apparent substance overdose incidents compared to 176
calls in 2016:

2016 R 2017 &
% e
Harion/Opicten Heroipites
£ 5o
o Z
Other Acorel Other !
% it

80 Suspected substance overdose responses were for Akohl. 10 suspected
substance overdose responses could be combinations of muliple presciptions
inciuding benzadiazepines or othar substances such a cocaine. 49 suspected
substance overdose responsas for heroin/opiate use. Heroine





image5.png
DETAILS OF DISPATCH CALLS - 2017

Ages:

+SongrssuspoctmioD wsated 20

 GldestSupecmdo0 ot 88

oo Sospeciiruy. 21

 Oldestsupecmdrataity | 39

e—n—— 5

+ OploldOverdoseyGender: il famse

+ Oplld Age Brackes:

o h R A 3 b
i esens 20
 Goner

compared 1036

5 Bystanders reported fo have adni
Norcn





image6.png
FATAL OVERDOSES DURING 2017

Acohol

Acute Fantanyl Intoxication

Acohol

Fentanyl, Cocineand Alcshel

sentany

24 Alshol ntoicaian et
Tomeionf Cocoaylan indicaes
presenc ofcocinsand sichol

[ —




image7.png
DEDHAM MIDDLE SCHOOL





image8.png
DEDHAM HIGH SCHOOL





image9.png
Issue: underage alcohol use & dependence

Teens who drink before age 15 years :
will develop an alcohol abuse or

dependence issue at some point in their life
Wait until 16 yea

‘Wait until 17 years:

‘Wait until 18 years: down to less than

Each year delay lower odds of dependence by





image10.png
blem Behaviors i
Grade Drin

7t Grude Non-Driakers (u-1487)
2L Grade Experimenters (1-28849)

w1 e

- '
Zm [ | | | Zm

Problem Belaviors At Grade 13





image11.png
Problem Behaviors at Age 23
Based on 7% Grade Drinking Status

(0]

100% 7 Grade Non Drkrs (4-546)

1 Grade Experimenters (u-1565)

:'il som 2al

Weelly  HardDrug Polydrag m u.m...x, AoDTX
PotUse  UsePastir UsePasyr Abue  Diug  SincsAgess
Problems

R PP Lo R ——





image12.png
2017 COALITION MISSION
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3-TIPS Trainings: May (57 attendees: 52 employed in
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The mission statement of the Dedham Coalition for Drug &
Alcohol Awareness is fo reduce and prevent youth and
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and by uilizing evidence prevention strategies.
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GOALS FOR THE PRESENTATION

Raise awareness of underage substance use, substance misuse and
addiction across the lifespan

Share information about the Dedham Coalitio for Drug and Alcohol
Awareness & Resources
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